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Plan your celebration

Lions Centennial happens only once! 
Be sure to mark this milestone with fun 
and memorable events that will engage 

your club and community. 
Visit the ‘Ways to Celebrate’ page on 

Lions100.org 
for ideas to make your club

celebration a success.

YEARS OF SERVICE
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It’s an exciting time to be a Lion.  Let’s celebrate together!

Lions Clubs International
celebrating

Lions Barb Hurd and Kathryn Giesbrecht of Brandon Lions Club showing Pride at a CNIB picnic.
Read more inside about the Brandon Lions Club, serving their community for over 75 years.

Build Your Lion Legacy 

Looking for a great way to cel-
ebrate the Centennial? Plan a 
Legacy Project and give your 
community a lasting gift to remind 
everyone of your Lions service 
contributions. More than 6,000 
legacy projects have been com-
pleted around the world, so build 
your Lion legacy by planning your 
Legacy Project today!

Take the Lions Journey

Experience 100 years of Lions 
service by visiting our new interac-
tive online exhibit. The Lions Jour-
ney illuminates key points in Lions 
history: Lions Founding, Growth 
and Expansion, Global Service, 
Peace and Understanding and 
LCIF. Begin the Lions Journey 
today and explore each period of 
life-changing history. 

Join the Service Week
to Fight Hunger Jan 9-15

Worldwide Weeks of Service are 
great opportunities to support the 
Centennial Service Challenge and 
make a difference in your commu-
nity. Visit the Worldwide Week of 
Service to Fight Hunger page to 
start planning your hunger proj-
ect, and invite your community to 
change the world with you! 
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Hello Lions. I hope this wriƟ ng fi nds you all in good spirits 
and healthy. Lion Wanda and I have been 
preƩ y busy visiƟ ng clubs and booking 
others for down the road. We are looking 
forward to meeƟ ng you as we 
make our visits and encourage 
you to let us know how 
we can help with any 
challenges that come up.

I would like to remind 
you that all the clubs need 
to submit their reports 
to the district and to LCI 
for acƟ viƟ es and membership 
(even if they have not 
changed in the last month). 
We need to show LCI that 
we are busy and that we are 
adding new members, as 
this is how they decide what 
we can get for funding for the 
various membership workshops 
and the other acƟ viƟ es we carry 
out in the name of Lions. Please do your part and 
submit the reports. If you are having trouble with geƫ  ng 
them submiƩ ed please contact either Lion Chris Miles or Lion 
Cheryl McKitrick for assistance, both these Lions are working 
hard at making it work smoother and easier for you!

As we all can see in the news that there has been another 
large earthquake in Japan and New Zealand as well as a large 
tropical storm that hit in December. Please remember that 
LCIF is there supporƟ ng all those in need of help in those 
areas and that we need to be there for them and submit what 
we can with a donaƟ on, either personally or as a club.

CongratulaƟ ons to Lion Bill McKitrick, Crystal City Lions 
on being named Chairman of the Board of Directors for Dog 
Guides! Were you on the Dog Guide site and bidding on the 
items that they had up for “aucƟ on”. Some very nice items 

and they too need to be remembered in our support as their 
need is ongoing in providing service dogs for those that are in 

need of them. The Stay Home & Bid AucƟ on 
has wrapped up for 2016, and did raise 
over $18,000. The 2017 Stay Home & Bid 

AucƟ on will launch in March 2017. 

If you were not able to aƩ end the 
5M13 District Annual ConvenƟ on you 
missed out on some good fellowship 
and camaraderie. I would like to thank 
the Minnedosa Lions and the assisƟ ng 
clubs of Wheat City Lions, Brandon 

Lions and the Rapid City Lions for the 
parts they played puƫ  ng on a very well 

done event. I have received many good 
comments and I know that 
many, many hours spent on 
planning and geƫ  ng the liƩ le 
things right. Thanks also goes 
out to those that were behind 
the scenes and looked aŌ er 
the nominaƟ ons, elecƟ ons 

and kept things in order!

We had some help from 
Past InternaƟ onal Director Brian 

and Lion Lori Sheehan the week aŌ er the convenƟ on, 
along with 1st VDG Lion Helmut Neufeld and 2nd VDG Lion 
Gareth Boys and Lion Bill Mckitrick in puƫ  ng together two 
informaƟ on sessions for Lions and prospecƟ ve members. 
One was in Swan River and the other was in Shoal Lake. We 
are planning on having similar informaƟ on sessions in the 
Morden, La Salle, and Brandon areas in 2017. Several clubs 
have added members aŌ er aƩ ending these informaƟ on 
workshops so please consider aƩ ending one when it comes 
to a town near you! 

That is it for now. 
Lion Wanda and I wish you all the best in 2017 

DG Lion Gord Kingdon

GRASSROOTS MUSINGS

In Recognition ....
PHOTO LEFT: PDG Cheryl McK-
itrick receving the International 
Predisent’s Medal of Service at 
the 5M13 Convention in Brandon 
on November 5, 2016 from Inter-
national Director Robert Libin ad 
5M13 DG Gordon Kingdon

Also, PDG Lion Louise Kernest-
ed was given a Melvin Jones Fel-
lowship. 

PHOTO RIGHT: PDG Ben Ward 
recognized for his dedication to 
Lions by past DG Gunter Zionn
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Club Request 

 for Governor’s Visit
Club Name ___________________________________________________

Contact name  _________________________________________________

Phone number  ________________________________________________

email  ________________________________________________________

Meeting Location: ______________________________________________

Requested date of visitation in order of preference.

1st  __________________________________________________________

2nd  _________________________________________________________

Meeting Time:  ______________  Dinner meeting? _____________________

Will there by any other clubs visiting? ______ . If so name them:

_____________________________________________________________

Will Governor be expected to speak?  Yes _____ No ______ 

Will Governor be expected to install offi  cers? Yes _____ No ______ 

If yes, please have information ready for the Governor, printed clearly.

Will Governor be expected to induct new members?  

Yes _____ No ______  If yes, please have the LCI NEW MEMBER KITS WITH 

PINS AND SIGNED CERTIFICATES READY.

Will Governor be expected to give out Awards?  Yes _____ No ______ 

Name the Award (s) ____________________________________

__________________________________________________

If yes, please have the information prepared for the Governor prior to his arrival.

.   .   .   .   

Please return this request form ASAP, so I can schedule my club visits. I will cor-

respond to your club as to which date works well for me. Remember the earlier I 

receive your request, the easier it is for me to fulfi ll your fi rst choice. 

Please forward this form to  DISTRICT GOVERNOR Lion Gord Kingdon
 Box 1158, Minnedosa, MB R0J 1E0
 R: 204-867-5804 C: 204-868-5155
 gord5m13@hotmail.com

Yours in Lionism, District Governor Gord Kingdon

DISTRICT GOVERNOR CALENDAR

January 
 3  Go To meeting - evening
 6-8 Minneapolis - 5M5 & 5M6  Mid winter conventions
 11 Zone meeting presentation - Brandon - Lions Manor
 12 Go To Meeting - evening
 13-14 District Curling Bonspiel
 19 DG visit - Crystal City Lions
 21 Journey for Sight celebration - Brandon
 24 Hearing Committee Go To Meeting 
 28 Minneodsa Lions “Sock Hop” fundraiser.

Febrauary
 3-5 5M11 Mid Winter convention - Mehnomen, Mn.
 6  DG visit - Morden Lions
 7 DG visit - Dauphin Lions 
 8  APDG meeting - prsentation 1 PM
  DG visit - Holland Lions 6 PM
 9 DG visit - Boissevain - 60th anniversary.
 17-19 5M3 Mid Winter Convention
 20  DG visit - Oak Lake Lions

As you can see we have lots of open days
so please get your visit booked

as soon as you can.

We will be busier in March and April with 
meetings in Minnesota and have some dates 

booked already for March and April.

DISTRICT 5M13 EXECUTIVE 2016-2017
DISTRICT GOVERNOR 
Lion Gord Kingdon
Box 1158, Minnedosa, MB R0J 1E0
R: 204-867-5804 C: 204-868-5155
gord5m13@hotmail.com

SECRETARY Lion Chris Miles
Box 489, McGregor, MB R0H 0R0
R: 204-685-2840 C: 204-668-0506
cmiles@presidiocorp.com 
 
TREASURER Lion Bill McKitrick
Box 340, Crystal City, MB R0K 0N0
R: 204-873-2091  C: 204-325-2455
5M13@inetlink.ca 

1st VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR
Helmut Neufeld
Box 304, Shoal Lake, MB R0J 1Z0
R: 204-759-2671  C: 204-365-6195
mini@mts.net 

2nd VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR
Lion Gareth Boys
RR #1, Rapid City, MB R0K 1W0
R: 204-724-7422 C: 204-868-0158
gboys45@icloud.com

IMMEDIATE PAST DG
Lion Louise Kernested
Stonewall, Manitoba
R: 204-467-2365 C: 204-771-6682
glkern@mts.net 

GLOBAL LEADERSHIP
TEAM COORDINATOR
Chad Bodnarchuk
Box 409 Austin, MB. R0H 0C0
R: 204-637-2462 C: 204-761-5240
E: cbodnarc@gmail.com 

DISTRICT ADVISORY
ZONE 1: Gord Kingdon
ZONE 2: Dwayne Moncur
ZONE 3: Helmut Neufeld
ZONE 4: Gareth Boys
ZONE 5: Gwen Argue
ZONE 6: Lynn Downey
ZONE 7: Barb Hurd
ZONE 8: Anita Hart
ZONE 9: Shannon Dueck
ZONE 10: vacant

Awards: Gordon Kingdon
Int’l Advisor: Ben Ward
LCIF: Tanya Cameron
Lions Centennial: LLoyd McCabe
Leo Clubs: Cpl John Peters
Lions Can. Diabets: Sharon Brooks
Lions Eye Bank/Lions Fdn of
MB & NW ON: Cheryl McKitrick,
Alex Haluschak and Myrna Miles

Lions Fdn of Canada Guide Dogs: Bill McKitrick
Lions Hearing, Can. Div:

Marie McKean, Chad Bodnarchuk
Public Relations:  Lorraine Houston
Youth Exchange: Gordon Kingdon
Lions Quest: Carl Johanson
Peace Poster: Aletha Riegel
Project Pride: Willie Brown
Speak Off: Willie Brown
MB Lions Memorial: Craig Hughson

NEWSLETTER
Lion Bill McKitrick
R: 204-873-2091 C: 204-325-2455 
Fax. 204-873-2633 5M13@inetlink.ca 

ASSOC. EDITOR & PRODUCTION
Lion Lorraine Houston
Box 220, Boissevain, MB  R0K 0E0
B: 204-534-6479 Fax 204-534-2977 
manlion@therecorder.ca
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It is so hard to believe that our 5M13 
District Annual convenƟ on held in Brandon 
November 4-6, 2016 has come and gone so 
quickly. From the Ɵ me the Minnedosa Lions 
Club were fi rst given the green light to plan 
for this last February, we started out with 
nervous anƟ cipaƟ on, which soon turned to 
excitement.

As this ConvenƟ on was at the start of our 
Lions’ year, it was our goal that we bring some 
inspiraƟ on and moƟ vaƟ on to our delegates. 
We also wanted to remind ourselves that as 
we conƟ nue to do the work that was begun 
100 years ago by “Serving those in need”, we 
can have fun doing it.

What a weekend it turned out to be. As our delegates arrived they were 
welcomed by the Rapid City Lions Club in our “Meet and Greet” room.

Friday night kicked off  with everyone “PUTTING THEIR UGLY ON” to the music 
of the Back 40 DriŌ ers. We were so pleased to see so many “preƩ y” ouƞ its – well, 
not exactly preƩ y but certainly ones that we will remember!

Did you know that it was possible to sing and laugh at the same Ɵ me? We didn’t 
either.

The evening climaxed with the crowning of our “King – DG Gord Kingdon and 
our Queen – Mary Lou Melinder”. What good sports they were.

Saturday morning started with a surprise visit from MPs Larry Maguire, James 
Bezan and Aaron O’Toole who welcomed everyone to Brandon.

Lions Roar in Brandon at Annual Convention
NOVEMBER 4ͳ6, 2016 . BRANDON . MANITOBA
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We switched things around a liƩ le this year and opened our 
day with our “Service of Remembrance” and the lighƟ ng of our 
Memory candle. This was followed by a moment of silence as 
we remembered those who were no longer among us.

Once the morning business of the convenƟ on was fi nished, 
we were delighted to have four young people join us for the 
Speak-Off  contest. A huge congratulaƟ on goes out to Lion Willie 
Brown for organizing this great event. We recognized that this 
was one of the events that would have some challenges with 
the Ɵ ming of the convenƟ on being changed to November.

These young people are such a delight. The confi dence 
and skill that they showed is inspiring. This year’s winner in 
the Grade 6 – 10 Division was Tess Derksen sponsored by the 
Stonewall & District Lions Club and the winner in the Grade 
11 – 12 Division was Sela Ross  (photo below) sponsored by 
the Prairie Pride Lions Club. Did you know that Sela has been 
compeƟ ng in the Speak-Off  contest since she was in Grade 5 
and is going to graduate this year?

The aŌ ernoon was fi lled with sessions from Joanne 
McQuiggan about Lions Quest and Dennis Kelly “Who’s on 
First”. The last session of the day was our service project – 
“Sleeping mats for the homeless”. We had many members 
come thru and try their hand preparing and weaving the plarn.

The Governor’s Banquet began with our Head Table guests 
being led in by Piper Brent Lowrie and escorted by Offi  cer 
Luane Gibb. A wonderful evening was enjoyed by all.

Our guest speaker 
for the evening was 
InternaƟ onal Director 
Robert Libin. Two well-
deserving Lion’s members 
were awarded for their 
service to our organizaƟ on. 
Cheryl McKitrick was 
awarded the InternaƟ onal 
President’s Medal of 
Service and Lion Louise 
Kernested was given a 
Melvin Jones Fellowship. 
CongratulaƟ ons to you both. We ended the evening by 
“Roaring at the Roadhouse” – an evening fi lled with much 
laughter – more dancing to our favorite music and visiƟ ng with 
our old friends and making new ones.

Our fi nal day of convenƟ on ended with a rousing, 
inspiraƟ onal session by Brian Sheehan “JUST ASK!”. This truly 
was the best send-off  we could have asked for!

We are all looking forward to next year’s convenƟ on in 
Winkler. Mark your calendars as we prepare For “Happy Days!

We were also delighted to have three entries in the Peace 
Poster contest. This was another one of those events that was 
a challenge due to the Ɵ ming of convenƟ on. Our hats off  to 
Lion Aletha Riegel for facing this head on. This year’s winner 
was Hallie McLean sponsored by the Pipestone Lions Club. Her 
entry has been sent on to MulƟ ple District for further judging. 
Good Luck.
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Thank you
to the generous support of our sponsors

for the 5M13 District 32nd Annual Convention
held in Brandon, Manitoba November 4-6, 2016 

Credit
Unions

Serving Southwestern Manitoba
Austin Credit Union
Amaranth Credit Union
Beautiful Plains Credit Union
Catalyst Credit Union

Crocus Credit Union
Erickson Credit Union
Minnedosa Credit Union
Portage Credit Union

Strathclair Credit Union
Sunrise Credit Union
Vanguard Credit Union

MBCreditUnions.ca

Proud to support 5M13 Lions Clubs!Proud to support 5M13 Lions Clubs!

Warner L. Buck
Chartered Professional

Accountant

People’s Market Place
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5M13 2017 CURLING BONSPIEL @ AUSTIN, MANITOBA
• FRIDAY & SATURDAY, JANUARY 13-14, 2017               
In this Lions Centennial Year the Austin and Area Lions Club invite our fellow Lions (and former Lions) to partici-
pate in this years Bonspiel. Early bird registration – December 15 - $180 per rink. After December 15, 2016 -  $200 
per rink. Registration deadline January 1, 2017. Each rink will receive 4 banquet tickets with entry fee. Additional 
Saturday night banquet tickets $20. Accommodations available at Robins Nest Motel at the junction of Highway 
1 and 5 at the Carberry turn off. There are 8, 2-double bedrooms blocked off under Lions 2017 Bonspiel. Rooms 
held until December 31, so book quickly. Curlers responsible for booking own rooms. Transportation between 
motel and curling rink in Austin provided. To enter contact: Lion Doug Hodgins sw30911w@inetlink.ca 204-637-
2389 OR Lion Marie McKean 204-573-1853 marie.mckean@yahoo.com 

ALL ABOARD FOR ANNUAL 100TH LCI INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION, CHICAGO, ILLINOIS
• JUNE 30 - JULY 4, 2017     Let the Centennial fun begin with 
a train ride to Chicago.
The Multiple Centennial Celebration Committee have fi lled a 
dedicated Lions Car with Amtrak for just Lions who want to go 
to Chicago to the 2017 Lions International Convention. However if still interested in riding 
the train you can still sign up and book on line at 
www.amtrak.com/tickets-reservations. The train number we are taking is 8/28 leaving at 
8:00AM on Thursday June, 29, 2017 and we will be returning from Chicago on train 7, leav-

ing at 2:15PM on Wednesday July 5, 2017. For some of you this may be a good opportunity for you to get on the train at a location more 
convenient to your home location. Unfortunately those that signed up to ride in the Lions Car must come to the St. Paul Amtrak Station to get 
onto the train as Amtrak was not willing to pick up a large group other than that one stop.
Please book fairly soon as we think the train may fi ll up fairly quick as for other Lions to the West and North of us may see this as a viable and 
reasonable way to get to Chicago for our Lions Centennial Celebration. If interested, contact PDG Lynn Farley ltsfarley1@q.com soon! 

THE LIONS CALENDAR
For additional information check out www.5m13lions.org

ney
ght
funds

e Bank

tario

The Journey for Sight 
will be arriving in your area between 

Jan. 16 - 21, 2017
Join us to help raise money 

for The Lions Eye Bank
and enjoy 

a fun fi lled few days 
by becoming a rider 

or support crew member. 

Info contact Journey for Sight Chair

Lion Brad Henderson

brad3187@icloud.com or 204-877-3187

Donations to the Journey for Sight 

are tax deductible.

Legs from the North, South, East and West. 
Note: Morden (SE Corner) leg 

will have a ride - 

but will not be travelling to Brandon.

WIN A
2017 Ski-Doo MXZ

Sport 600 E.S.

Journey For Sight raffl  e tickets are now avail-

able from Lions Clubs throughout Manitoba 

for a 2017 Ski-Doo MXZ Sport 600 E.S. 

or a $7000 cash prize.
Proceeds are going towards the Lions Eye 

Bank of Manitoba and Northwestern Ontario.

Tickets are $5 each

Draw will be made on February 21, 2017

at the Birtle Drop In Centre in Birtle, MB. 

Sled to be picked up in Virden, MB. 
License number LGA-2430-RF

$83,213.00 was 
raised in 2016!
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218 Lions from Wis-
consin, North Dakota, 
Minnesota, Ontario 
and Manitoba aƩ ended 
the inaugural North-
ern Pride Lions Lead-
ership Forum at the 
ShooƟ ng Star Casino in 
Mahnomen, Minnesota 
during the weekend of 
November 11-13, 2016. 
The Forum was held to 
give Upper Midwest Lions a chance to experience the educa-
Ɵ on and atmosphere of a USA/Canada Lions Leadership Fo-
rum in a shorter, less expensive and closer seƫ  ng. It also gave 
presenters and moderators a chance to get the experience of 
parƟ cipaƟ ng in a Forum type seƫ  ng.

The Forum had 36 
individual learning ses-
sions on Saturday with 
topics ranging from 
“I’m your new Lion and 
I’m leaving” to “Recruit-
ing Younger Members” 
to “Understanding Li-
ons University” to “Fun 
with Tail TwisƟ ng” and 
everything in between. 
The luncheon keynote 
address was given by 
PID Brian Sheehan and 
while PID Robert LiƩ le-

Lions get lesson in leadership at
Shooting Star Casino, Minnesota

fi eld came from Florida 
to deliver the keynote 
address at the closing 
dinner.

Each parƟ cipant re-
ceived a souvenir han-
dled mason jar cele-
braƟ ng the inaugural 
Forum and 100 years of 
Service. Some aƩ end-
ees also received an 

extra mason jar to take back to their club and give to a Lion 
who promises to aƩ end the 2018 Forum. Comments heard 
during the forum were complimentary, with some suggesƟ ons 
for making the next bi-annual Forum to be held in November 
2018 even beƩ er.

5M13 Lions will have a 
booth at the 

110th Royal Manitoba 
Winter Fair in Brandon

March 27 - April 1, 2017

Looking for volunteers from the district to help 
man the booth to promote Lionism in our 

district and your community.

If you would be available for a time slot 
please contact contact 

Lion Bill McKitrick
R: 204-873-2091  C: 204-325-2455

5M13@inetlink.ca 
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Past InternaƟ onal Director Brian Shee-
han has announced his intenƟ on to run 
for the offi  ce of 3rd Vice President of Li-
ons Clubs InternaƟ onal.  He will be seeking 
this offi  ce at the InternaƟ onal ConvenƟ on 
in Las Vegas in 2018.   

PID Sheehan has the endorsement from 
his club, the Bird Island Lions, and would 
like to ask for the support of MD5M Lions, 
Lionesses, and Leos at the MD5M conven-
Ɵ on in April 2017. Our mulƟ ple district is 
one of the largest in the world and it is 
Ɵ me that we give Lions Clubs InternaƟ onal 
one of our own to lead this organizaƟ on. It 
will take a lot of support, and we can help 
PID Sheehan, who has the heart and mind, 
to do a worthy job as our InternaƟ onal 
President.

Brian E. Sheehan, from Bird Island, 
Minnesota, USA, served as a director of 
Lions Clubs InternaƟ onal in 2011-13 and 
appointed as a Board Appointee in 2014-
2015.

Past Director Sheehan is the founder 
and CEO of Rural Computer Consultants, a 
soŌ ware development company. 

A member of the Bird Island Lions Club 
since 1991, he has held many offi  ces with-
in the associaƟ on, including club presi-
dent, zone chair, Webmaster tech advisor, 
leadership chair, membership chair, reten-
Ɵ on chair, district convenƟ on chair, vice 
district governor, district governor, council 
chair, long range planning chair, member-
ship chair, retenƟ on chair, women’s iniƟ a-
Ɵ ve chair and mulƟ ple district convenƟ on 

chair. He also served as GMT liaison and 
as a presenter at numerous Lions events, 
including the USA/Canada Forum.   On the 
InternaƟ onal level he as served as Board 
Appointee to the USA/Canada Lions Lead-
ership forum, Board Appointee to the Ex-
ecuƟ ve CommiƩ ee and contributed to the 
Long Range Planning CommiƩ ee of Lions 
Clubs InternaƟ onal.  He was Chairperson 
of the Finances and Headquarter Oper-
aƟ ons CommiƩ ee and has served on the 
ConsƟ tuƟ on and By-Laws CommiƩ ee.  Bri-
an was a trustee on LCIF while he was an 
appointee.  Lion Brian has been a Group 
Leader at DGE training in Toronto, Fukuoka 
and the upcoming DGE School in Chicago.  

He has been a facilitator of the Advanced 
Lions Leadership InsƟ tute, Emerging Lions 
Leadership InsƟ tute and Regional Lions 
Leadership InsƟ tute.  Currently he serves 
as GLT Area “D” Coordinator as well as the 
Sponsorship Chairperson for the USA/Can-
ada Lions Leadership Forum.

In recogniƟ on of his service to the asso-
ciaƟ on, he has received numerous awards 
including Club Lion of the Year, the Dis-
trict 5M4 Diabetes Awareness Award, the 
MD5M Web Site AppreciaƟ on Award, the 
MD5M Al Jensen Leadership Award, the 
Founders Membership Growth Award, 
Cap Baker Award, numerous InternaƟ on-
al President’s CerƟ fi cates of AppreciaƟ on, 
an InternaƟ onal President’s Leadership 
Award and fi ve InternaƟ onal President’s 
Medals. He is a Progressive Melvin Jones 
Fellow, Second Century Ambassador, Mel-
vin Jones Vangaurd and has received the 
Ambassador of Good Will award which is 
the highest award given out by Lions Clubs 
InternaƟ onal.

In addiƟ on to his Lions acƟ viƟ es, Past 
Director Sheehan is acƟ ve in numerous 
professional and community organiza-
Ɵ ons. He has served as president of Bird 
Island Civic and Commerce, director of 
the Learning Funhouse and as a member 
of various school commiƩ ees. He also re-
ceived the 2011 U.S. Small Business Asso-
ciaƟ on Minnesota Small Business Person 
of the Year Award. 

Past Director Sheehan and his wife, Lori, 
also a Lion and Progressive Melvin Jones 
Fellow, have two sons and two daughters. 

PID Brian Sheehan runs for
3rd Vice President, Lions Clubs InternaƟ onal

ManitobaLio
nDISTRICT 5M-13

Th e Manitoba Lion 5M13 Newsletter

has gone digital.
Visit    5m13lions.org 

to download the bi-monthly newsletter

or sign up to receive email updates.

We still invite all Lions Clubs to submit news and photos to

the manitobalion@therecorder.ca

for the Manitoba Lion 5M13 online publication.

Next newsletter will be March 1, 2017
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Th e Brandon Lions Club was 

chartered on November 10, 1938. 

It was the fi rst Lions Club in Bran-

don, and celebrated its 75 Anni-

versary in 2014. At one time, its 

membership was as high as 90 and 

sponspored projects to the likes of 

entertainers such as Gene Autry, 

Gracie Fields, Barbara Ann Scott 

and others. It was also responsible 

for initiating the canvas for the 

blind, which turned into a special 

door-to-door canvas night and, in 

addition to this, the Club inaugur-

ated a Hole-in-One Contest at the 

City of Brandon Golf Course.

Moving into the 50’s the Club 

sponsored the purchase of an 

ambulance for Brandon and built 

the Little League Baseball Park at 

24th Street and Lorne Avenue. Th e 

Brandon Lions Club stood front 

and centre in serving its commun-

ity through the construction of 

several playgrounds, complete with 

ball diamonds, play equipment, 

and picnic benches. Although not 

all playgrounds have withstood the 

test of time, the playground at 27th 

Street West and Park Avenue still 

exists and includes a dog run.

One of the largest projects, 

and most notable, was to raise 

money for a non-profi t seniors 

life lease complex, known today 

as Lions Manor, located on the 

corner of 1st St. and Victoria Av-

enue, Brandon. Phase I was built in 

1989 with 65 one-bedroom and 63 

two-bedroom apartments. Phase 

II was built in 1999 and off ers six 

apartment layout options and 

the convenience of indoor park-

ing. Fund raising events such as 

LIONO, car raffl  es and house raf-

fl es, and the hard work of the many 

dedicated Lions members were the 

driving forces that raised money 

to support the mortgage of Lions 

Manor.

As members grew older, the 

Brandon Lions Club started to see 

a decline in membership in the 

70’s and 80’s but within time the 

City of Brandon saw more Lions 

Clubs being organized - Wheat 

City Lions, Keystone Club, Cen-

tennial Club, Crocus Ladies Club, 

Brandon University Club, and 

Prairie Pride Club. Aft er the Bran-

don Lions Club celebrated its 75th 

Anniversay, three Clubs decided to 

join together and so it was made 

offi  cial that the Club, and Crocus 

Ladies Club would amalgamate 

to form the Brandon Lions Club. 

Lions Clubs currently in operation 

in Brandon are the Brandon Lions 

Club, Wheat City Club, Prairie 

Pride Club, and Brandon Univer-

sity Club.

Th e Brandon Lions Club has 

35 members but, despite its size, it 

was a power-house in organizing 

and delivering fund raising events 

throughout the 2015/16 season in 

the Brandon community, such as:

1. Serving Pancake/Sausage 

Breakfast to the residents of Lions 

Manor, the fi rst Saturday of the 

months September to June;

2. Hosting a Spring Garage 

Sale complete with hotdogs/drinks 

stand. Held in the lower level gar-

age of Lions Manor;

3. Selling hotdogs/drinks at 

various local grocery store loca-

tions, six times throughout the 

summer months;

4. Selling 50/50 tickets once a 

year with the profi ts going to sup-

ply scholarships to the three Bran-

don University Nursing Programs;

5. Operating casino games for 

social events;

6. Sponsoring and participating 

in the Purina Dog Walk to raise 

money for the Lions Dog Guide 

programs;

7. Delivering fl owers for local 

fl orists such as Bloombox Florists 

on special occasion events like 

Mother’s Day and Valentines;

8. Delivering phone books 

for Manitoba Telephone System 

(MTS);

9. Supervising the children’s ac-

tivities at the Royal Farm Yard’s

Ag-Tivity Zone of the Royal 

Manitoba Winter Fair, Keystone 

Complex, Brandon; and

10. Hosting special event din-

ners, such as Robbie Burns Nights, 

for the residents of Lions Manor 

with all money being raised from 

all the above events going to help 

applicants in the Westman area 

where needed.

Th e months of May and June 

were as busy as ever with a huge 

garage sale in the lower park-

ing level of Lions Manor, hot dog 

stands set up at the Sobeys South 

and West, the Purina Walk for 

Dog Guides, and the CNIB picnic. 

Many thanks to the Club members 

for all their hard work in organ-

izing and delivering each of the 

events but also to everyone in the 

community who showed their sup-

port by attending our fund raisers.

Th is year’s 50/50 draw was a 

sell-out success, raising a total of 

$3430. Th e draw was made June 

21 and the winner, Steve Derendy 

of Brandon, was presented with 

a cheque for $1715 by Ben Ward, 

Brandon Lions Club Treasurer. .

Th e Brandon Lions Club end-

ed the season on a high note. Lions 

Club International celebrates 100 

years of “serving the community” 

in 2017 and in commemoration 

of this grand occasion, the Bran-

don Lions Club chose to sponsor 

the Manitoba Schools Leadership 

Conference being held this year 

at the International Peace Garden, 

October 12-13, 2016, by making 

a donation of $3700 to this event. 

Th e Brandon Lions Club is proud 

of its achievement, not only of what 

it has achieved in the past but more 

importantly of the present because 

through its Centennial Legacy Pro-

ject it has invested in today’s youth 

to be our future leaders in “serving 

the community.”

(TOP) Lions Doug Sherb and 
Aletha Riegel serving up hot 
dogs! (LEFT) Lions Lilliss Mor-
rice and Shirley Pawlowski at 
the Garage Sale. (BELOW) 50-
50 Winner, (left) Steve Derendy 
with Ben Ward, Brandon Lions 
Club Treasurer

Brandon Lions Club serving the 
community for over 75 years!
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DONATION FORM
If you prefer, you can donate online at www.dogguides.com

 Mr.  Mrs.  Dr.  Ms.  Miss 

Name: _____________________________________________

Street: ___________________________ Apt. #: __________

City: _____________________________________________

Province: ___________ Postal Code: __________________

Telephone: _________________________________________ 

E-mail: _____________________________________________

I would like my donation to be directed to:

 Where most needed  Puppy program                

 Canine Vision Canada  Hearing Ear    

 Service  Autism Assistance

 Seizure Response  Diabetic Alert

 I would like to make a one-time donation of  $__________ 

 I would like to make a monthly donation of  $__________

 I would like more information on...

 Dog Guide Programs               

 Purina® Walk for Dog Guides

 Bequests

Payment Method

 Cheque enclosed (payable to Lions Foundation of Canada) 

    

_______________________________________ ___________

         Card Number             Expiry Date

____________________________________________________

Signature

For monthly donors, I authorize Lions Foundation of Canada 

to charge my credit card for this amount each month.

Please make cheque payable to: 

Lion Foundation of Canada  
152 Wilson St. Oakville, ON L6K 0G6

or fax to: (905) 842-3373

or email to: info@dogguides.com

Charitable Tax Number: 13024 5129 RR0001

Tax receipts will be issued for all donations of $20 or more.

152 Wilson Street
Oakville, ON  L6K 0G6

Telephone: (905) 842-2891
Toll Free: 1 (800) 768-3030
Fax: (905) 842-3373
TTY: (905) 842-1585

Email: info@dogguides.com

Web: www.dogguides.com
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SƟ ll Ɵ me for your Club to earn a  Centennial Patch 

5M13 Centennial Service Challenge and Legacy Projects
Several Clubs 

need to be 
congratulated on 
attaining banner 
patches for the 
past two years 
and I know they 
will be going full 

force to attain that third year. If your 
club has not earned a banner patch 
yet, it is not too late to start, we 
have until June of 2018. 

I am asking all clubs to report your activities as our DG Gord 
Kingdon has asked, and lets reaffi rm that 5M13 is one of the 
best districts in our multiple. 
Reporting your activites UPDATE: 

STEP 1: Log on to MyLCI and select Service 
Activities from My Lions Club menu 

STEP 2: Select Add Activity

STEP 3: Enter Basic Activity Information Fiscal 
Year: The current fi scal year is displayed. Activ-
ity Date: For activities that occur over multiple 
days, select the beginning date of the activity. 
 For Centennial Community Legacy Projects 
that were completed between July 2014 and 
June 2015, enter “July 1” and include the ac-
tual date in the Description fi eld.
 Signature Activity: Signature activities are 
those that clubs engage in on a repeated ba-
sis. If the signature activity type has already 
been identifi ed as a CSC activity, the corre-
sponding CSC campaign will automatically be 
selected in the Detailed Activity Information 
section. If the signature activity type has not 
already been identifi ed, manually select the 
appropriate CSC campaign in the Detailed Ac-
tivity Information section. 
 Activity Type: Click on the “Select Type” but-
ton to view all service categories and subcat-
egories. Activities that count towards the CSC 
have a special CSC logo next to them. 
 Centennial Community Legacy Projects are 
located under the “Community & Cultural Ac-
tivity” category and also have a special logo 
next to them. 
LEVEL 1 Legacy Projects raise your club’s 
community visibility, such as donating a park 
bench, bike rack or a new sign. 
LEVEL 2 projects are larger contributions, such 
as refurbishing a park, establishing a commu-
nity garden or providing medical equipment. 
LEVEL 3 projects make a signifi cant commu-
nity impact, such as building a clinic, school, 
hospital or library. Select the box that best re-
fl ects your activity. If an activity is both a CSC 
activity and a Legacy Project, select the appro-
priate Legacy Project box and then select the 
relevant CSC campaign in the Detailed Activity 
Information section below. Activity Title Enter 
a few keywords or a phrase to help identify this 
activity, such as a partner organization or ben-
efi ciaries. 

STEP 4: Enter Detailed Activity Information: 
Share this Story -  This box is automatically se-
lected, allowing all MyLCI users to learn the 
details of this service project. Deselect the box 
to opt out.  
 Centennial Service Challenge Campaign Box 
- If you selected an activity subcategory that 
is identifi ed as a CSC activity, the campaign it 
applies to should be automatically selected. If 
none of the CSC campaigns are selected but 
you feel that it should be, or if your service ac-
tivity is also a Centennial Community Legacy 
Project, manually select the appropriate cam-
paign. Type in the number of Lions from your 
club that were involved in the service activity. 
 Number of People Served: For service activ-
ities that involve direct service to individuals, 
provide the number of people served. 
 For service activities that do not involve di-
rect service to individuals, provide an estimat-
ed number of benefi ciaries. There is a maxi-
mum limit of 3,000 people served and 5,000 
trees planted per activity. 

STEP 5: Upload Images (optional). Upload 1 
or 2 photographs that capture the impact and 
emotion of your project. JPG, GIF, and PNG 
fi les less than 4MB can be uploaded. 

STEP 6: Save your report. You must select 
“Save” to upload your information, so you 
can receive Centennial Service Challenge and 
Community Legacy Project recognition. 

 As you see in the Legacy Logo there are 
three levels of service that you can take on. 
Each completed level will earn your club a spe-
cial banner patch not unlike the Service Chal-
lenge areas. LEVEL I will earn a Bronze patch, 
LEVEL II will earn a Silver patch, and LEVEL III 
will earn a Gold patch. 
 Of Special Note: On June 3, 2017 there will 
be a special celebration at the Mall of America 
in Minneapolis. If you want to be part of the 
planning group please let me know. 
 Any assistance that may be required please 
do not hesitate to contact me. 

PDG Lloyd McCabe
blmccabe@mymts.net

Centennial Coordinator Lloyd McCabe presenting 
Centennial Patches to Lion President Barb Hurd of 
the Brandon Lions Club. The Centennial Service Chal-
lenge Patch has 4 diamonds while the Legacy patch 
is the gold award (the highest award level). Congrat-
ulations!

Presentation of Centennial Patch to President Lion 
Alex Sundell and Secretary Lion Tom Makarchuk of 
the Virden Lions Club by 5M13 Zone Chair Lion Gwen 
Argue

Lion Garnet receiving a centennial patch for the Oak 
Lake Lions club from 5M13 Zone Chair Lion Gwen 
Argue



13  JANUARY  2017  .  5M13 MANITOBA LION

Contest Guidelines:
• The Public RelaƟ ons Contest is to promote Lions and the 100th Centennial Anniversary.  
• Every club in the MulƟ ple is invited to parƟ cipate.  Small clubs have the same chance as a large club to win.
• If there are not enough lines on the applicaƟ on in any area, feel free to aƩ ach another page.
• Each District will award 1 winner per year. A plaque will be given to the winner of each District at the MulƟ ple ConvenƟ on in 2018.
An overall winner will be chosen from the 12 District winners and will be awarded at the 2018 MulƟ ple ConvenƟ on. 

Top winning Club will receive $500.00
The second contest runs from January 2017 – December 31, 2017. 

Please submit your applicaƟ on to:   DG GORD KINGDON   Box 1158, Minnedosa, MB R0J 1E0    gord5m13@hotmail.com

If your event does not fi t one of the above areas, where would you classify it? 
____________________________________________________________________________

Number of Club Members ________   Number of Members who participated __________

Approximate number in attendance/number affected by this Event: ______________________
Explanation of Event: 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________
What benefi t did this project have to your community?
_____________________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________________________________________________________________
How did this event publicize Lions and our 100th Anniversary (Anniversary must be publicized)?
_____________________________________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________

** Attach only 1 picture page
Contact person for this event: ____________________________________________________

Phone Number: __________________________  Email: ______________________________

Does your club have a Lions sign in your town? ____Yes  _____ No   

Have you refreshed your Lions sign- a new one or a new decal for our 100th? ___Yes ___ No
Please submit to DG GORD ___________  KINGDON Box 1158, Minnedosa, MB R0J 1E0 gord5m13@hotmail.com 

by January 1, 2018.
Clubs may enter more than once.
Contest will run January 1, 2017 - December 31, 2017

Centennial Public Relations Contest
Lions Clubs of MD5M Janaury 1 – December 31, 2017

District ___________ Club ___________________________Date of Event _______________

Event _______________________________________________________________________

Place an X over the area your event qualifi es
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Dear Lions, 
  

Did you know that since it’s founding in 1968, our 

Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF) has giv-

en out more than US$950 million in grants. 
Th at is an incredible amount of money. What is even 

more incredible is that we have improved the lives of 

hundreds of millions of people throughout the world. 
  

We could not have done that without you! Did you 

also know that LCIF relies entirely upon donations 

from Lions and friends?  
  

For every US$100 donation we can pro-

vide measles vaccinations for 100 children, 

a week’s worth of food for a family aft er a 

disaster, life skills training for a classroom of 

students through Lions Quest, or a loan to 

an entrepreneur whose business will support 

an entire family. Th at donation can, in fact, 

change someone’s life.   
  

For clubs who donate as little as US$50 per mem-

ber, LCIF will award special Club Giving Banner Patch-

es. Help us to help those who need us most.  
  

To those who have already made a donation this 

year, thank you.
  

Warmest regards,

Lion Tanya Cameron, LCIF Coordinator

camerontanya@hotmail.com

DONATE NOW at
www.lcif.org/donate
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Crystal City Lions centennial project – $85,000 park upgrade
SUBMITTED BY LIONESS PAM KING

In early 2015 the Crystal City Lions Club 
took on a very ambiƟ ous iniƟ aƟ ve with the 
support of the LUD of Crystal City to expand 
and upgrade the local community park in 
Crystal City. 

The Lions Club had seed money to set 
things in moƟ on but then the fund raising 
eff orts had to happen in order that the es-
Ɵ mated $85,000 needed could be realized.

The Lions Club wanted to build a new 
public washroom with showers that could 
be uƟ lized by the visitors to our commu-
nity and by people in town who may have 
got caught short. We idenƟ fi ed that power 
outlets needed to be upgraded to be able to 
service the new camping units that require 
much more hydro than the older units. We 
also realized the park was preƩ y Ɵ ght for the 
bigger trailers and therefore needed to be 
enlarged. Of course for a new facility, power 
and water needed to be installed.

We went to our community requesƟ ng fi -
nancial support, fi lled out grant applicaƟ ons, 

wrote leƩ ers, made a video and promoted 
the project to many. Once again our commu-
nity, the province and organizaƟ ons heard 
our requests and came through.

If you have been past the park of late you 
will see the old washroom is gone, the new 
faciliƟ es are in place, the fence has been re-
located to enclose the playground and some 
landscaping has been done. New hydro 
hook-ups are in place, upgrades to former 
hook-ups and wiring are complete and the 
washroom is funcƟ onal. We sƟ ll need to do a 
bit more groundwork but the majority of the 
work, in the fi rst two phases of this project, 
are complete.

How did we do it? 
We held a most successful barbeque in 

Crystal City that was aƩ ended by many and 
people were most generous in their dona-
Ɵ ons. The Crystal City Benevolent Associa-
Ɵ on used funds donated by the community 
to help us out. The Richardson FoundaƟ on, 
who supports many community projects, 
gave us a most generous grant. The Royal 

Bank provided a grant, the LUD of Crystal 
City through the Municipality of Louise as-
sisted us both fi nancially and in kind and 
the Manitoba Liquor and LoƩ eries provided 
sponsorship funding support towards the ac-
cessible washrooms.

That’s how we did it!
It’s amazing when a group of concerned, 

dedicated individuals and organizaƟ ons want 
to make things happen and get to work, it 
happens. 

The park enhancement is a major eff ort 
and we have dedicated it as the Crystal City 
Lions Centennial Legacy Project. 2017 is the 
Lions Clubs InternaƟ onal 100th Anniversary 
and the park enhancement will be a lasƟ ng 
legacy for use by not only visitors but also by 
those who live and work here. 

UƟ lizing local contractors, numerous vol-
unteer hours put in by many, encourage-
ment and posiƟ ve support, many, many, 
many generous individuals and giving orga-
nizaƟ ons made our park enhancement proj-
ect a success.

Rossburn Lions earn Centennial Patch and welcome new member
Rossburn Lions welcomed two guests to their November meeƟ ng, Lion Dwayne Moncur Zone Chair/2nd vice District Governor and Lion 

Blair Macintyre with Journey for Sight.

Lions Mark Wood, Nancy Drul, Joan Carson (new Member), 2nd VDG Dwayne Moncur.

Lion Dwayne presented our club with a Centennial ParƟ cipa-
Ɵ on patch and was pleased to induct new member Lion Joan 
Carson, sponsored by Lion Nancy Drul. We now have 14 mem-
bers. 

Lion Blair gave a presentaƟ on regarding the Journey for Sight 
and thanked the Rossburn Lions Club for their conƟ nued sup-
port in the way of our annual Pancake breakfast. 

A presentaƟ on was made to Lions Denise and Calvin Melnyk 
for their conƟ nued support in helping grow our club. We are 
providing lunch and our President Lion Mark Wood will make 
a presentaƟ on on what the Lions Clubs do at the Rossburn El-
ementary School. We will have a table and be helping with the 
kitchen at the annual craŌ  sale on November 26, 2016. We have 
also decided to become involved with a reading club and library 
days in conjuncƟ on with the Rossburn Library, this will com-

mence in January 2017.
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Hamiota Lions add Memorial wall to 
honour WW I and II veterans

The Hamiota Lions Club dedicated a Veterans me-
morial wall on November 11, 2016. This was the cul-
minaƟ on of over two years of planning, searching 
for the names of all persons enlisted from the Ha-
miota municipality in World War I and II. Rapid City 
Memorials were engaged to supply and install three 
granite plaques on which approximately 780 names 
were engraved. This was mounted on a concrete 
base, which was constructed by a local contractor. 
Funding was by community donaƟ ons, a Veterans 
Aff airs of Canada grant and the Hamiota Lions Club. 
New LED lighƟ ng was installed to replace the exist-
ing fi xtures. AŌ er the dedicaƟ on, a Remembrance 
Day service was held and the club sponsored a free 
chili luncheon to about 160 people who were in at-
tendance. SubmiƩ ed by Lion Pete Oberlin

Morden Lions Club complete annual fi nger prinƟ ng ID
for Morden early years kindergarten classes 

Morden Lions Club completed the annual fi nger prinƟ ng ID for 139 Children in the 
Early Years Kindergarten classes at Maple Leaf and Minnewasta Schools in Morden.

Lions Herman Hiebert, Rob Lawrence, Ron Peters, Sandra Lawrence, David Dueck, 
Steve Crawford and Shannon Dueck assisted with the project -all working to bring this 
safety to the children in our community.

Brandon Prairie Pride Lions sponsor pasta dinner
Brandon Prairie Pride Lions Club sponsored a pasta dinner, 

in co-operaƟ on with the Brandon Chefs AssociaƟ on, the eve-
ning before the Y-Spring Run held last May.

In addiƟ on to dinner Ɵ ckets sold, as part of advance reg-
istraƟ on, a cheque for $500 was presented. The Lions also 
sponsored a tent on the day of the race, making the total 
dona  on $1300, which goes to the Y-Strong Kids Campaign.

Chef Tim Taylor and assistant Whitney Glasglow of the 
Brandon Chefs AssociaƟ on prepared and served a wonderful 
meal which was enjoyed not only by parƟ cipants registered 
for the race but by many people from the general public.

In photo (l-r) Lion Lynda Nay-Kamann, Lion Kathleen Bar-
teaux, Rhonda Penner - YMCA Health & Fitness Co-ordinator, 
Chef Tim Taylor and Whitney Glasglow.
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Oakville Lions aid student in studies
Oakville Lions President Don Wilkinson presents a  

$1000 award to Cora Hildebrandt to aid her in her pres-
ent studies at the U of Manitoba. Cora won the award 
over other local graduates by fulfi lling three categories: 
academic achievement, extra-curricular and sports 
events, and community service parƟ cipaƟ on. She is the 
daughter of Shirley and Wayne Hildebrandt of Oakville. 
We off er Cora our congratulaƟ ons and wish her well in 
all future endeavours.

Oakville Lions 
promote 
Oakville’s 125th

Oakville Lions 
Club contribut-
ed substanƟ ally to 
the celebraƟ ons 
of Oakville’s 125th 
Birthday Party on 
September 24th. The 
Club opened up the 
day’s acƟ viƟ es with 
a massive Pancake 
Breakfast served in 
the community hall. 
Later that morning 
club members entered a signifi cant fl oat 
in the 30 piece parade combining Lion 
items borrowed from local clubs. Follow-
ing a day fi lled with acƟ viƟ es sponsored 
by other community groups, club mem-
bers closed off  the celebraƟ ons by tend-
ing bar at the monster dinner and dance 
staged in the skaƟ ng rink.  

Neepawa Lions host concert 
to raise funds for playground 
structure

Neepawa Lions Club hosted a special 
concert called “At the Hop” on Septem-
ber 2, 2016. The Roxy Theatre in Neepawa 
was fi lled to capacity, Adam T. Elvis (Adam 
Tarnowski) and Marsha Galloway, and The 
Good Rockin Band, entertained the audi-
ence to songs of many memories. People 
clapped and tapped their feet, and some 
even  stood up and rocked to the music. 
The last part of the show Adam T. Elvis en-
tertained to Elvis Presley memories. Then 
the audience really got into Rock n’ Roll 
spirit. 

Proceeds from this event will assist the 
The Neepawa Lions Club in supporƟ ng lo-
cal acƟ viƟ es. For example we will be spon-
soring a student graduaƟ ng from Neepawa 
Area Collegiate with a $2,000 bursary.

The Lions have also taken on a commitment through the Town of Neepawa 
to support the playground structure at Lions Riverbend Park, this is a fi ve year 
commitment of $10,000 with $2,000 being paid annually. We also support other 
small community projects as needed when funds are available. 

Lion Terry Smith, along with Lion Ron Johnston and Lion Ernie Sydor were the 
commiƩ ee head for this event, along with help from all our other Lions. The fun 
fi lled night proved to be a real success. At the same Ɵ me we had been selling 
50/50 Ɵ ckets from early June to September 27 and had a draw that evening of 
$1,542.50, with luck winner being Maureen Sneddon of Neepawa.

Other fundraisers include Christmas Cake Sales in November, and a big aŌ er-
noon planned for Sunday, May 28, 2018 where we will entertain to Sisters of the 
Holly Rock. Please plan to aƩ end this as it will be a crowd pleaser.

Brandon Prairie Pride, proud sponsor of 
Sele Ross, Speak-Off  compeƟ Ɵ on winner

Sela Ross (center), winner of the Speak-off  compe-
Ɵ Ɵ on at the ConvenƟ on November 5th, 2016, being 
congratulated by two members of the sponsoring 
club, Brandon Prairie Pride Lions Club - Lion Louise 
Hersak (leŌ ) and Lion Kathleen Barteaux (right). Sela 
had a wonderful speech “Seventeen things I have 
learned in 17 years”. She has been a compeƟ tor sev-
eral Ɵ mes and this will be her last year as she will be 
graduaƟ ng grade 12.  
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The children at Tiny Turtle Playroom, the local daycare facility, now have a perfect place to play in the sand. The Boissevain Lions Club do-
nated and built a new covered sandbox for the day care this past summer. The project, coordinated by Lions Gordon and Laura Turner, with 
several other Lions helping to build the gazebo, cost approximately $2600 – donated by the Boissevain Lions Club.

Boissevain Lions donate towards and help 
construct new playground for new subdivision

Boissevain Lions and Volunteers from McDonald Bay sub-
division in Boissevain, spent a day last summer construcƟ ng 
play structures for a new playground on McDonald Bay, in the 
northwest corner of Boissevain. Funding for the project, ap-
proximately $50,000 cost, was obtained from individual do-
naƟ ons, fund-raising, and grants. The Boissevain Lions Club 
contributed $10,000 towards the project and helped with 
construcƟ on of the site earlier in the day. In photo Boissevain 
Lions Club Past-president Ken Sanderson (leŌ ) presents the 
donaƟ on to the McDonald Bay playground organizers DusƟ n 
Mansfi eld and Ashley Birch.

Boissevain Lions Club donate and build new covered sandbox for Tiny Turtle Playroom

Boissevain Lions Club host Santa Day Pancake breakfast and Christmas Lights Parade
The Boissevain Lions Club hosted a pancake breakfast on Santa 

Day, December 3. Besides Santa, special visitors were Cinderalla and 
Spiderman. Lions Lawrence Beard and John Smith took advantage 
of geƫ  ng a photo with the princess. During the day children had 

opportunity to ride on the new Lion wagon pulled by the Lion train. 
The train also took part in the Christmas Lights parade on December 
12. The train and fl oat were built by Lions Gordon and Laura Turner 
and Lawrence Beard. Great work Lions.
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Hearing Commitee introduce
Children’s Hearing Aid Loaner Bank Proposal

December Report 2016
for July 1, 2016 – November 30, 2016

Lions Eye Bank
We have been able to provide eye exams and eyewear for 5 

individuals.We were pleased to provide $15,000 for equipment 

for Th under Bay Vision Centre.We have shipped 21,430 glasses 

to CLERC for recycle.

Lions FoundaƟ on MAP
We have assisted 6 individuals with funding assistance 

covering various medical treatments including, transplant 

patients, diabetes and mobility equipment.

Lions Hearing FoundaƟ on
We have assisted 8 individuals to obtain hearing aids and 

continue to recycle hearing aids.

Lions Rural Housing
We have accommodated 21 people for 115 nights in our 

Housing program. We appreciated the support from medical 

facilities, clubs and word of mouth recommendations. 

Fundraising Events
Th e 100 Hole Golf Tournament hosted by the Lions Club 

of Winnipeg was a success with golfers wanting to support our 

Lions Hearing Foundation. Th e event raised over $2000.00.

Th e Architect for the Day event was also successful whereby 

25 Grade 6 and 7 students spent the day learning how to be an 

architect. Th is event is support of our Lions Hearing Foundation 

raised over $700.00.

Journey For Sight
Th e Lions Eye Bank is grateful for the dedication and 

support of the Journey for Sight committee and support their 

eff orts gladly. Please remember to buy raffl  e tickets.

We thank 5M13 for their contributions through the Parade 

of Green.

We extend good health and happiness for the New Year.

 

Lions Eye Bank, Lions Foundation and Lions Hearing 

BY LION WENDY WIEDENHOEFT,
CHAIR, HEARING COMMITTEE 

A regular meeting was held of the 

Lions MD5m Hearing Foundation, 

Canadian Division Hearing Committee 

on December 9, 2016. Newly appointed 

members were: Lion Bill Michl of 

5M10, Lions Helmut Neufeld and 

Lloyd McCabe of 5M13. Current sitting 

members also include Lions Wendy 

Wiedenhoeft  of 5M10, John Sinclair and 

Ron Jones of 5M11.

Lion Wendy Wiedenhoeft  was 

elected Chair, Lion Bill Michl elected 

Vice Chair and Lion Lloyd McCabe was 

elected Secretary/Treasurer. 

Moving forward the Hearing 

Committee plans to use “Go To Meeting” 

format as those members in 5M10 

live several hours away as do those in 

5M13. One of the goals of the Hearing 

Committee is to develop a good history. 

Lions John Sinclair and Bill Michl will 

be will be updating the Lions Hearing 

Foundation Constitution and By-Laws. 

Decibel Award
Information on the Decibel Award 

was fi nalized and approved by the 

Hearing Committee at their September 

meeting. Lion Wendy Wiedenhoeft  will 

be sending a letter from the Hearing 

Committee to all clubs introducing the 

Decibel Award. 

Children’s Hearing Aid
Loaner Bank Proposal

The Hearing Committee approved 

the introduction of this initiative at 

their September meeting as has the 

Lions Foundation of Manitoba and 

Northwestern Ontario, Inc. with details 

to be worked out. Th is initiative will 

incorporate all Provincial Audiologists 

in 5M11 and 5M13 and their services 

to children. Th e senior Audiologist at 

the Central Speech and Hearing Clinic 

(an affl  iate of Victoria General Hospital 

and the WRHA) will be managing this 

pilot project throughout the Province. 

Th e Hearing Committee thanks all those 

Lions Clubs who have stepped forward 

to support this new initiative.  

Work of the Hearing CommiƩ ee:
Ten requests for assistance to 

purchase hearing aids has been facilitated 

so far this year. 5M10 collected and 

delivered 22 hearing aids for recycling. 

Th e 100 Hole Golf Tournament hosted 

by the Lions Club of Winnipeg was a 

success with monies going to the Lions 

Hearing Foundation. Th e Architect 

for the Day event was also successful 

whereby 25 Grade 6 and 7 students spent 

the day learning how to be an architect. 

Th is event was in support of our Lions 

Hearing Foundation and raised over 

$700. Th e 3rd Annual Lions Roar for 

Hearing was held this past September 

with all proceeds going to the Lions 

Hearing Foundation. 

Th e next Hearing Meeting is set for 

March 24, 2017.
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AUSTIN & AREA LIONS CLUB
 P: Donald Makinson S: Marie McKean marie.mckean@yahoo.com 573-1853

BINSCARTH LIONS CLUB
 P: Elmer Boucher, S: Jean Thompson jeanthompson44@gmail.com 532-2307 

BIRTLE & DISTRICT LIONS CLUB
 P: Dwayne Moncur, S: Marley Rutledge, rutledgemarley@gmail.com 480-2344

BOISSEVAIN LIONS CLUB
 P: Gordon Turner S: Larry Rainnie 204-534-6238 rainnie@mts.net

BOWSMAN & DISTRICT LION CLUB
 P: Jerry Boychuk, S: Tyson Boychuk tysonboychuk@gmail.com 731-0920

BRANDON LIONS CLUB
 P: Barb Hurd, S. Garry Lowdon garry@wcgwave.ca 726-1564

BRANDON PRAIRIE PRIDE LIONS
 P: Tanya Cameron, S: Jill Hannah-Kayes cjhannah@mymts.net 725-4994

BRANDON UNIVERSITY LIONS
 P: Josh Hoppe, joshhoppe99@gmail.com  729-9114

BRANDON WHEAT CITY LIONS
 P: Chris Heide, S: Jeff Sim  jeffsim@mts.net  571-1058

CRYSTAL CITY LIONS CLUB
 P: David Mutch, S: Kristal McKitrick-Bazin kbazin@mymts.net 873-2225

DAUPHIN LIONS CLUB
 P: Morris Amyotte, S: Dean Lounsbury deanlounsbury@hotmail.com

ELPHINSTONE LIONS CLUB
 P: Dennis Rogasky, S: Lee-Ann Syganiec  lsyganiec@gmail.com 625-2846 

ERICKSON LIONS CLUB
 P: Ronald Wilmot, S: Dave Walker carol.dave.walker@gmail.com 636-7803

ETHELBERT LIONS CLUB
 P: Art Ainsworth, S: Rhonda Fillion r.fi llion@hotmail.com 204-742-8841

FLIN FLON LIONS CLUB
 P: John Kuzub, S: Debbie Kuzub debkuzub@yahoo.ca  204-687-4298 

GILBERT PLAINS LIONS CLUB
 P: Brian Romaniuk S:Barry Randell bdrjtr@mts.net 204-548-2502

HAMIOTA LIONS CLUB
 P: Elgin Rogers, S: Gwen Argue gwenargue@gmail.com 204-838-2166

HOLLAND & AREA LIONS CLUB
 P: Bradley Verniest, S: Terry Verniest terryverniest@hotmail.com 204-526-2720

HOLLAND & AREA LIONESS CLUB
 P: Laurel Walker, S: Margaret Fraser hjfraser@mts.net 204-526-2378

KELWOOD LIONS CLUB
 P: Duane Stewart, S: Neil Fraser dnfraser@hotmail.com 204-967-2146

KENTON & AREA LIONS CLUB
 P: Phil Graham, S: Marvin Wiens mwiens@inethome.ca 204-838-2261

MACGREGOR LIONS CLUB
 P: Myrna Miles, S: Joanne Hoyak   jhoyak@mts.net 204-685-2069

MELITA & AREA LIONS CLUB
 P: Wade Heath, S: Eleanor Renwick ojemr@mts.net 204-522-8686

MIAMI & AREA LIONS CLUB
 P: Clint Lawson, S: Duncan Callum dcallum@cici.mb.ca 204-435-2069

MINITONAS & DISTRICT LIONS
 P: Brent Church, S: Keith Robb minitonas@hotmail.com 204-525-4582

MINNEDOSA LIONS CLUB
 P: Donna Illerbrun, S: Jim Cooper thecoopers@mymts.net 204-867-3245

MORDEN & DISTRICT LIONS CLUB
 P: Ron Peters, S: Sandra Lawrence sandra.lawrence50@gmail.com 822-6021

NEEPAWA LIONS CLUB
 P: Charlie Taylor, S: Donald Chubey   don99@mymts.net, 204-476-2469

OAK LAKE & AREA LIONS
 P: Larry Wallace, S: Travis Wallace twallace@rfnow.com 204-855-2125

OAKBURN LIONS CLUB
 P: Nester Leganchuk, S: Janet Zemianski   janetz@mymts.net 234-5349

OAKVILLE & AREA LIONS CLUB
 P: Don Wilkinson, S: Bruce Mintenko brucemintenko@yahoo.ca 267-2577

PINE RIVER LIONS CLUB
 P: G. Urbanowski, S: Darlene Nakonechny tdnak@hotmail.com 648-6024

PIPESTONE LIONS CLUB
 P: Ivan Reid, S: Brenda Bohne   bohne@mymts.net 204-854-3300

PORTAGE LA PRAIRIE LIONS CLUB
 P: Kevin Love, S: Catherine Humphrey, portagelp1@gmail.com 204-872-2360

LA PRAIRIE LIONESS CLUB Portage La Prairie
 P: Anne Peters, rapeters@mts.net  204-870-1577

RAPID CITY & AREA LIONS
 P:  Patrick Dixon, S: Ken Hyndman khyndman@mymts.net 204 826-2558

RIVERS & AREA LIONS CLUB
 P: Doug Dickenson, S: Betty MacDonald  bettymacdonald111@gmail.com 328-7903

ROBLIN & DISTRICT LIONS CLUB
 P: Dieter Schmitt S: Elke Schmitt  roblinlionsclub@gmail.com  204-937-4944 

ROSSBURN LIONS CLUB
 P: Mark Wood, S: Diane Maxwell djmmmax@hotmail.com 204-859-2322

RUSSELL & AREA LIONS CLUB
 P: Don Betke, S: Haley Kuhl, russelllionsclub@outlook.com 583-6893 

SANDY LAKE LIONS CLUB
 P: Dennis Slashinsky, S: K Slashinsky  kslashinsky@hotmail.com 585-2673

SHOAL LAKE LIONS CLUB
 P: Kris Ostash, S: Rosana Neufeld mini@mts.net 204-759-2671

SINCLAIR & AREA LIONS CLUB
 P: Alan Jackson, S: Lloyd Hayward frog2342@hotmail.com 851-2342

SOMERSET LIONS CLUB
 P: Jeff Desrochers, S: Chuck Schmidt   hedleyminer@gmail.com 744-2740

SPRUCEWOODS & AREA LIONS CLUB
 P: Gerald Rubenuik, S: Judy Foster judyjudy13@hotmail.com 721-4132

STONEWALL LIONS CLUB
 P: Ralph Sinclair, S: Ashley Huewan ashlee__2000@hotmail.com 467-2199

STRATHCLAIR LIONESS CLUB
 P: Diane Arnfi nson edarnfi nson@hotmail.com 204-365-2434

STRATHCLAIR LIONS CLUB
 P: Jim Wilson, S: Calvin Martin   caljay82@hotmail.com 204-365-2653

SWAN LAKE LIONS CLUB
 P: Sean Reid, S: Myrna Clifford mecliff@mymts.net 836-2634

SWAN RIVER LIONS CLUB
 P: Douglas Watson, S: Tanner Koistra  tannerkooistra215@gmail.ca 204-281-2505

TEULON & AREA LIONS CLUB
 P: Ron Findlay, S: Rene Bouvier reneb1961@live.ca 204-886-2961

THOMPSON LIONS CLUB
 P: Margaret Somerleigh, S: Daniel Hunt  superdan13@hotmail.com 939-0987

VIRDEN LIONS CLUB
 P: Alex Sundell, S: Tom Makarchuk tmkarch@mymts.net 204-748-6261

WARREN & DISTRICT LIONS CLUB
 P: Ray Walkere, S: Doug Hogg auhogg@mts.net 204-322-5679

WARREN HERIZON LIONS CLUB
 P: Linda Macmillan, S: Fran Lindell franpl@mymts.net 204-322-5672

WASKADA LIONS CLUB
 P: Adam McGregor, S: Audrey Dickinson abhdick@goinet.ca  673-2465

WAWANESA LIONS CLUB
 P: Michael Fisher, S: Beth Smale   rjsmale@xplornet.com 204-824-2722


